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PUBLIC LAWS, FIRST REGULAR SESSION-1983 
lOS 

CHAP. 77 

CHAPTER 77 

H.P. 166 - L.D. 197 

AN ACT to Amend the Maine Consumer Credit 
Code Regarding Refinancing Demand Loans 

Secured by Securities. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

9-A 
c. 235, 

MRSA §2-S04, first ~, as amended by PL 1981, 
§3, is further amended to read: 

Subject to section 2-308, with respect to a con­
sumer credit trans~ction, the creditor may, by agree­
ment with the consumer, refinance the unpaid balance 
and may contract for and receive a finance charge 
based on the amount financed resulting from the refi­
nancing at a rate not exceeding by 1% per year the 
rate charged in the original agreement and stated to 
the consumer pursuant to the provisions on disclo­
sure. This section shall not apply to consumer loans 
in which the principle thereof is payable in a single 
payment on demand or at a specified time and the 
finance charge, calculated according to the actuarial 
method, does not exceed 12 1/4% per year, or to con­
sumer loans which, at the time of refinancing, are 
subject to the provisions of federal laws or regula­
tions governing interest on deposits, provided that 
the difference between the rate of interest earned on 
tha savings or time deposit and the rate of interest 
charged on the loan secured by that deposit does not 
exceed the difference between the rate of interest 
earned on the savings or time deposit and the rate of 
interest charged on the loan secured by that deposit 
for the loan that is being refinanced. This section 
also does not apply to consumer loans in which the 
principal is payable in a single payment on demand or 
at a specified time and the debt is secured by an 
interest in securities, bonds, debentures or other 
corporate obligations. For the purpose of determin­
ing the finance charge permitted, the amount financed 
resulting from the refinancing comprises the follow­
ing: 

Effective September 23, 1983. 


